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	Nursery

	In Nursery this week, we have been assessing all our hard work so far.  We have been assessing whether we know our shapes and colours and if we can count objects or recognise numbers up to 10.  It’s been a great week!

Most children can put their coats on by themselves now; well done children! Parents,

can we now ask you to help your child learn how to zip up their coats by themselves and continue helping them to write their first names please.

	Reception

	
	Our work this week has been focused on Meg and Mog. We found it very interesting finding out all of the different items that went into Meg's spell and what happened next. The children have all written their own spells! In Numeracy, we have continued our work on addition. We have helped Meg to find out how many animals she had put into her cauldron altogether and practised writing the correct number sentence. All the children have been practising our Christmas songs. We would love to see all you at the final performance.
Please come in and change your maths games next week. 
RH - Tuesday mornings 8:30 - 8:50 
RW-Wednesday mornings 8:30 - 8:50  
RJ - Thursday mornings 8:30 - 8:50


	Year 1

	1C
	This week we have had lots of fun in our Mental Maths Week. We worked in teams to gain points by calculating addition and subtraction questions in our heads. We took part in a treasure hunt in the playground where we had to find the answers to some number problems to find the next clue. We have also been learning how to count objects accurately and to estimate. Well done to Sumayyah and Rehan for super work. In Literacy we have begun writing captions for our information booklet on Tower Hill Library and have used paint and chalk to make a front cover for our booklet. We are beginning to get into the festive spirit and on Wednesday decorated the Christmas tree in the hall with the glittery bells we made!

	1H
	This week we have been writing the captions and designing the front cover for our information booklets about Tower Hill Library. The booklets are really taking shape now and will look fantastic when they are finished. In numeracy we have been learning about tens and units. We have also been making estimations and then counting to check how many objects there are. Well done to Shubhangi, Isha, Ayesha, Areeb and Yuvraj who not only counted all of the objects correctly, but then recounted them to double check their answers! Great work!

	1J
	This week in literacy, 1J has been writing captions to go with the photographs for our Tower Hill library guide and it looks fantastic! In numeracy we have been learning how to count accurately and Henry from our book, 'The Incredible Book Eating Boy' told us that he had eaten too many maths books and his numbers were all jumbled up! He asked us to help him order numbers from the smallest to the largest which the children really enjoyed!

	Year 2

	2D
	This week has been Mental Maths Fact Finder Week at Dorrington and we have had a wonderful time - there have been treasure hunts, times table challenges, Maths in Sport...the Numeracy fun simply has not stopped! In Literacy we have been focusing on report writing, learning how to structure reports about our favourite fairy tale characters. In Science, we have begun looking at pushes and pulls and our IPC lessons have been all about moving pictures. 2D have been amazing, as usual!

	2N
	In 2N we have been looking at push and pull forces and using these to create a scary monster! In numeracy we have been trying to improve mental maths by working out our answers all in our heads! In literacy we have been writing a report on different characters from Shrek and really trying to make our work the best it can be.

	2W
	Well, we have had a very busy week in 2W this week as part of a very busy Numeracy Fact Finder week. We have had a great time completing maths treasure hunts, having a go on the Dorrington Buzz Off challenge and have even done some maths in our PE lesson. In Literacy we have been writing reports about different characters from Shrek. Well done to all the children in 2W, especially Avneet and Faris who have managed to win a Golden Ticket!
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	Year 3

	3A
	It has been Mental Maths week this week! This week we have been learning different mental maths methods to add numbers. It has been good fun and we all tried our best. We enjoyed our Treasure Hunt in the playground too! In Literacy we have looked at different poems and tried our hands at rapping. We have looked at the different functions of a plant and drawn and written about them.

	3C
	Miss Matthews can you rap, can you rap? Yes she can! Miss Matthews came in dressed as a rapper to help us with our poems this week. It was great! We have worked hard to find different ways to add and subtract numbers mentally and enjoyed our Mental Maths week. We have been trying hard to learn all the words for our Christmas songs too.

	3M
	We have really enjoyed Mental Maths week this week. We began each day with a different challenge, tried to beat the buzzer in the hall, practised our tables and learnt different ways to add and subtract multiples of ten to 2 digit numbers. In Literacy we became rappers - Mr Ayres was NOT cool - and we tried to write our own rap too.

	Year 4

	4A
	This week it has been mental maths week and 4A have been doing lots of activities to boost their mental maths skills. As well as this, the children took part in their very own buzzer challenge involving the times tables they have had to learn. In Literacy we have been completing our tourist guides to Rome and have started to look at a new poetry topic- Haikus.

	4M
	In 4M this week we have had a fantastic time doing our mental maths week activities. We particularly enjoyed the treasure hunt and the buzzer challenge in the hall, where we really got to showcase our times table skills. In literacy we have begun to look at ‘Tanka’ poems and have continued with our Ancient Rome Tourist Guides from last week. In IPC we have looked at Julius Caesar and discussed whether or not we thought he was a good leader. In any spare moments we have continued to practise our Christmas Songs.

	4W
	In 4W, we have been practising our mental maths skills. We had a fantastic time doing our buzzer challenge in the hall. Children have clearly been practising their times tables at home! Keep up the good work. In IPC, we learned about Julius Caesar and children were able to share their information they had gathered at home. Congratulations to Abdul and Karanpal for yet again producing brilliant posters for their homework. Keep learning the lyrics to your Christmas songs. Titus are doing a brilliant job with’ O Little Town Of Bethlehem’.

	Year 5

	5A
	What an exciting week the children have had. 5A have really enjoyed the Maths week and have spent a lot of time improving their mental maths strategies. It was rather cold for the treasure hunt, but all the children took part with enthusiasm. The Y5 Buzzer challenge was really exciting. Well done to all of you who were quick enough to push the buzzer. In Literacy we have looked at the features of explanation texts and will be writing our own.

	5L
	5L have had an extremely busy week and of course lots of fun learning new and exciting things. This week in numeracy we have been focusing on our mental maths skills. Children have completed maths challenges such as our buzzer challenge and a treasure hunt. In literacy this week we have been focusing on explanation texts. Children have tried really hard to create their own explanation text about a time machine and the children have tried really hard to use technical vocabulary. We have also made our Christmas decorations to go up on our school Christmas tree. It looks beautiful! Well done for working so hard this week 5L! Keep up the good work!

	5W
	This week in 5W we have started to get into the Christmas mood! We have made our own reindeers to decorate the Dorrington tree; they look fantastic! We are focusing on our mental maths this week. We have done maths P.E lessons, mental maths treasure hunts and a range of games practising our strategies. In Literacy we have started our work on explanation texts; ask us about our time machines! Well done 5W.

	Year 6

	We hope you have had an enjoyable week, despite the bitter chill of winter. This week in Maths, we have been enjoying practising mental arithmetic in preparation for our debut on the ultimate buzzer challenge. In Literacy, we have been writing the next chapter of our year group novel; Kensuke’s Kingdom. We have also been working on our inference skills, by writing three mark answers using our PEEL method. Congratulations to Simeon Humphries for his efforts in compering our times table related game show.

	


[image: image7.jpg]DORRINGTON
A&A&/eng

“TOGETHER WE ARE STRONGER”



                                                                                                                              [image: image8.jpg]DORRINGTON
A&A&/eng

“TOGETHER WE ARE STRONGER”






DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 28th November 2014





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary





Monday, 1st December 2014 – FILM CLUB TILL 5PM


Tuesday, 9th December 2014 – Nursery/Reception Nativity AM


Wednesday, 10th December 2014 – KS1 Nativity AM


Thursday, 11th December 2014 – Christmas Market & Show


Friday, 12th December 2014 – School Christmas Dinner


Tuesday, 16th December 2014 – Class Christmas Parties PM


Friday, 19th December 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR CHRISTMAS


Monday, 5th January 2015 – SCHOOL OPENS TO ALL PUPILS

















THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES





Nursery places


We are still taking names for Nursery starting 


September 2015 for children 


born between 1st September 2011 and 31 August 2012. 


Please contact the school office.

















ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
1H�
97.50%�
KS2�
4W�
98.71%�
�
REC�
RJ�
96.25%�
Year 3�
3A�
95.00%�
�
Year 1�
1H�
97.50%�
Year 4�
4W�
98.71%�
�
Year 2�
2D�
94.17%�
Year 5�
5W�
97.50%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6S�
96.55%�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
2D/2N/2W   �
NO LATES�
KS2 Winners�
   4M/4W/5L/6S�
NO LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
1C�
8 LATES�
 KS2 MostLates�
3M�
6 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is -DIAMOND- Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1   1J	    KS2	   3M





WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT        KS1	--	KS2	4M	

















YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS





DORRINGTON NEWS: 28th November 2014





Walking Bus


From Monday, 1st December 2014, the walking bus will run for 3 days a week – Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays.


Children may join the bus at the entrance to the park, opposite the Garden Gate Pub from 8.15am, to leave promptly for school at 8.25am.


The last pick up for the walking bus is Hamstead Rail Station – children cannot join the bus after this point.


Thank you for your co-operation.





School Meals


If you wish to change from school dinners to sandwiches or sandwiches to dinners, please let the school office know.


Thank you.








RECEPTION SEPTEMBER 2015


Birmingham Admissions website is now open for online applications for a Reception School place in September 2015.  Apply online at � HYPERLINK "http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions" ��www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions�. 


The closing date for Reception applications is 15th January 2015. 








Contact Details


If your contact details (telephone numbers or address) have changed, please let the school office know.  Thank you.





























“Together we are stronger"








